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Lindsey Ozbolt

From: Lindsey Ozbolt

Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 1:17 PM

To: marywictor@comcast.net

Subject: Re: Spelling Correction: Zaccuse to Zackuse Creek. King County ELSTrail 

SSDP2016-00415

Dear Mary, 

 

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development 

Permit Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).  

 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your 

additional comments have been received and will be considered. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

Lindsey Ozbolt 

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development 

425.295.0527 

 

From: marywictor@comcast.net <marywictor@comcast.net> 

Sent: Friday, February 3, 2017 4:02 PM 

To: Lindsey Ozbolt 

Subject: Spelling Correction: Zaccuse to Zackuse Creek. King County ELSTrail SSDP2016-00415  

  

Dear Lindsey, 
 
All the Creek references to Zackuse Creek in the 60% design spell the name wrong as "Zaccuse". 
See two attachments for other references. 
[This was updated by the City of Sammamish in about February 2016 in honor of the Native American 
name/origins. I believe they even made a statement at one City Council meeting that our City would 
be making updates to any/all documents officially to correctly reference the name.] 
 
Zaccuse should be corrected to Zackuse Creek in all instances pages EX17, AL29, FP5, FP6, and 
LA17 which I found via text searches of the .pdf 
 
I know Public Comment for the ELSTrail closed Fri 1/27/2017... however, I just noticed it this week, 
and hope that this can be corrected by 90% plans. 
 
Best regards, 
Mary Wictor 425-283-7253 mobile 
 







Re: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear Tim,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for

East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415). 

Although the official comment period has closed, as of January 27, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., your comments have been received and will

be considered.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development

425.295.0527

________________________________________

From: Tim Riley <Tim.miyuki@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, February 3, 2017 4:51 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

As someone who rides around Lake Sammamish regularly, having the trail completed will significantly increase the likelihood that

I return home safely and do not end up as a hood ornament. Too frequently I have been "buzzed" by drivers who fail to give 12

inches of space to me much less the 3 feet required by law. Those situations are very scary and I'm glad my wife doesn't witness

them or she'd make me ride indoors only.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national

standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus 2 ft gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people

who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is

intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity, and provide a safe option for people who bike to travel to

and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.

Thank you for considering this request.

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 2/6/2017 1:18 PM

To:Tim.miyuki@gmail.com <Tim.miyuki@gmail.com>;



Sincerely,

Tim Riley

11629 se 64the street

Bellevue, WA 98006

5036806023


